Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

January 11, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the status of the Town Hall front door and Town Hall’s basement water fountain.

· Richie Chevalier addressed the Board and read a letter regarding cellular towers and recent appointments to the Planning Board and a letter from Wentzle Ruml regarding cellular towers being sited near his property.

· Brent Harold addressed the Board regarding siting of cellular towers within the National Seashore and Y2K issues.

· Arlene Kirsch addressed the Board regarding a London Times article concerning the safety of mobile phones.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 16, 1998 as printed.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 21, 1998 as printed.

On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 28, 1998 as corrected.

On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 6, 1999 with one correction.

The Town Administrator thanked the members of the Congregational Church for use of their basement for the Mustard Seed Kitchen and teen center.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board unanimously voted its thanks. 

Correspondence:

a) Representative Gomes Bill #1726 regarding shellfishing – Selectman Gallagher read the proposed bill.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter in support of this bill.

b) Housing Development Support Program announcement of grant for $192,000 for 584 State Highway Redevelopment Project – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter of congratulations to the Wellfleet Housing Authority.
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The Town Administrator presented his departmental budget proposal.  There was consensus that due to time constraints, the budget format used in previous years be followed for this budget cycle.

The Board discussed the petition for license transaction/change of manager submitted by the Chequessett Yacht and Country Club.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the change of manager to Barbara N. Boone.

The Board held the following shellfish public hearings.  Selectman Ernst recused himself.

1) application of Michael S. Parlante for transfer of shellfish grant license #735A from Michael S. Parlante to Michael S. Parlante and Carol Ann Mindrebo – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve this application.

2) Application of Philip R. Morton for transfer of shellfish grant license #95-7 from Philip R. Morton to Philip R. Morton and Bruce Cole Morton – on a motion duly made and seconded the Board voted unanimously to approve this application.

3) Application of James N. Bruinooge for shellfish grant license extension #95-2 – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve this application.

4) Application of Robert L. Paine for a one acre shellfish grant license located adjacent to Paine land at the end of Paine Hollow Road – Mr. Paine attended and outlined his plans to establish an aquaponic operation.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve Robert L. Paine’s request to license and survey one acre within the lowland boundaries extending from the Paine family upland.  The Acting Shellfish Constable noted his concerns with granting this application due to the public landing at the end of Paine Hollow Road and access to other proposed shellfish grant areas.

5) Amendment of Section V of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations by opening #3 south of the “no dragging” line – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the amendment.  Roger Putnam and Michael Parlante requested that the Board amend their vote to include the beginning time and date to open this area of “½ hour before sunrise on Monday 1/18/99”.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, to approve the amendment to the motion.

Selectman Ernst rejoined the Board.

The Board discussed:

a) FY 2000 budget meeting schedule – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to hold joint meetings with the Finance Committee on consecutive Wednesdays starting on January 20th at 7:30 p.m.

b) Webb easement – Selectman White recused himself noting a potential conflict of interest.  Attorney Ben Zehnder, representing Cliff Webb, addressed the Board noting Town Meeting approval of the easement.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve and sign the easement document.

c) Beach Administrator’s request to renew beach vendor contracts – Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas was in attendance and recommended that, per beach concessions specifications, the two vendors from last summer, Hyannis Ice Cream and Top Dog, be
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offered renewal of their contracts at the same bid price for one additional year.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve and renew the contracts of Hyannis Ice Cream for vending at Newcomb Hollow Beach in the amount of $3,814 and at White Crest Beach in the amount of $1,526 and to renew the contract of Gary Burgess d/b/a Top Dog for vending at Maguire Landing in the amount of $1,120.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

d) Use of Town Property:  Brian Dunne – Selectman White recused himself.  It was noted that due to the installation of a new septic system at Aesop’s Tables, Hatch’s Fish Market needs to relocate its well to be in compliance with Title V regulations.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve Brian Dunne’s request to use an area of the Town Hall parking lot next to Hatch’s Fish Market to relocate Hatch’s well.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

e) Business licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Herridge Books and I Used to be a Tree.

f) Town Administrator evaluation – there was consensus to meet on January 19th at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the evaluation method.

g) FY 2000 Capital Improvement Plan – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to strike funding for FY 2002 for a new copier in the Town Accountant’s Office.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to eliminate $5,000 per year for fiscal years 2001, 2002, 2003 and 2004 of the Computer Network phase 2 budget.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to reduce funding in FY 2001 for a Shellfish Department used 4-wheel drive vehicle from $10,000 to $1,500.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to remove $15,000 in funding for outside showers at the ocean beaches.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to remove funding in FY 2001 for removal of clapboards from Town Hall, a copper cupola for Town Hall, decorative street lamps, sidewalk extensions and the pedestrian crossing light on Route 6.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to remove funding in FY 2001 for a park.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to remove $100,000 in funding in FY 2002 for additional boat slips at the Marina.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to submit the Capital Improvement Plan as amended to the Finance Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 9:42 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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